

Mr C Morris
HM Area Coroner – Manchester South
Coroner's Court
1 Mount Tabor Street
Stockport
SK1 3AG

Our Ref: ANS/327

28th February 2020

Dear Mr Morris

RE: Christopher Carlton Hart

Thank you for sharing a copy of the letter you received from Mr Jenrick. His passion for resident safety is clear and is welcomed by ourselves at Johnnie Johnson Housing, and the housing sector. His continued presence in Government will provide some consistency of legislation and future changes to legislation.

I thought it useful to write back, just to re-iterate that there is no further action for us to take here. Mr Jenrick's comments relate firstly to 'blocks'. Mr Hart lived in a general needs home, built to standard in 1999. There was no high risk identified here to have installed a sprinkler.

His second comment on furniture. For our general needs residents we do not provide furniture, although we have updated our advisory information on fire safety regulations.

We continue to monitor emerging findings following the Hackitt Review and will continue to update our approaches as required.

Thank you again for sharing the letter. Please don't hesitate to get back in touch with me if there is any more information you need.

Yours sincerely

Yvenne Saetle

Yvonne Castle
Chief Executive
Johnnie Johnson Housing













Astra House | Spinners Lane | Poynton | Cheshire SK12 1GA 0345 305 5335 | general.enquiries@jjhousing.co.uk

